Ref. Ares(2019)7713817 - 16/12/2019



EUROPEAN COMMISSION

DIRECTORATE-GENERAL FOR AGRICULTURE AND RURAL DEVELOPMENT

The Director-General

Brussels	
AGRI.DDG3.G.2/	(2019) 8551994

Dear Mr Pesonen,

Thank you for your mail sent on 25 November 2019, registered under our reference Ares(2019)7250275, on the reorganisation of DG AGRI's Civil Dialogue Groups (CDG).

In particular, you express concern over the abolition of the tobacco, flowers and ornamental plants and hops sub-groups. Moreover, you explain the economic and social importance of products such as tobacco and the need of the contribution of those sectors to mitigate environmental challenges such as climate change.

I am glad to inform you DG AGRI has decided to organise a Tobacco CDG next year. The meeting will be held in the afternoon of 22 April 2020 and presided by the current chair (or one of his deputies) of the Civil Dialogue Group for Horticulture, Olives and Spirits.

Yours sincerely,

Jerzy PLEWA

c.c.: Michael NIEJAHR (AGRI.DDG3.I),

Pekka Pesonen Secretary General Copa - Cogeca 61, rue de Trèves B - 1040 Bruxelles

• •	
e-mail	

Commission européenne/Europese Commissie, 1049 Bruxelles/Brussel, BELGIQUE/BELGIË - Tel. +32 22991111

Electronically signed on 13/12/2019 18:17 (UTC+01) in accordance with article 4.2 (Validity of electronic documents) of Commission Decision 2004/563